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E-Newsletter 1 May 2020

From the Wardens
 
Please remember where we started with the COVID-
19 as we start to have some of the shops opening on
the weekend.  We are still not out of the woods, the
light from the tunnel is getting bigger but not quite
there yet! 
If you are now going to visit family in any of the aged
care facilities, you need to make sure you have had a
flu shot and also get a letter of proof to
present to the facility.  No letter no entry! 
Bev has been in contact with the Bishop and so far we
don’t have a permanent Locum to take over from
June, however given the environment at present that
is not likely to happen until we come out of the crisis
we are dealing with, hopefully we will soon.   The
Nomination committee hasn’t met as yet but will
happen soon.
Just checking to see if anyone has connected into the
Zoom service on a Wednesday morning with
Father Jim?
This weekend is the May Day public holiday on
Monday, enjoy your small amount of freedom, but
please stay safe. 
The grounds are looking good thanks to the people
doing their exercise and enjoying the sun and social
distancing.
 Have another great week!

Please note that our  Church
buildings will not be open for

private 
prayer.

 
PARISH OFFICE

Elizma is working from home.
The office phone will be

diverted to Elizma’s 
mobile phone. The best way to
contact the parish office is via

email:
office@grovelyanglican.org.au

Services streamed online

Wednesday Service with Fr Jim Nolan
Jim Nolan is inviting you to a Zoom service
 
Topic: Wednesday Morning Eucharist - 9am
Time: May 6, 2020 09:00 AM Brisbane
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Weekly Sermon 


Fourth Sunday of Easter – John 10:1-10 


 


In the old Lectionary, today would have been known as Good Shepherd Sunday.   I believe there is 


merit in still celebrating this day.  I find it remarkably interesting that Jesus was a carpenter and was 


involved with fishermen, but he spoke so often about sheep.   Those of us who have worked sheep, 


understand the attributes in sheep that are shared with humans. When many of us feel threatened, 


like sheep, we try to hide in the crowd so that we will not be seen by the people threatening us.  Like 


us, they are prone to follow leaders even if the leaders are not necessarily appropriate to follow.  


When things frighten us, or when we are not sure of something, we can become very jumpy.  Sheep, 


when for instance are going through a gate, will often jump at some imaginary thing between the 


gate posts.  This is incredibly challenging when you are one of the people trying to count them 


through that gate.  Most of the time there is more than one person counting and if you happen to 


get a different tally to the others, you will probably ‘wear it’ until the next time!  


Jesus noted the very close and interesting relationship shepherds held with their sheep.  The sheep 


were called by name and would respond to the shepherd’s voice.  It is especially important that they 


know the right voice to follow.  In this day and age, we don’t think about sheep herding in the same 


way as it was done in New Testament times.   


Perhaps the best way we can understand it is to think of what I call poddy lambs. These poddy lambs 


are ones who have lost their mothers and are raised by the people on the station until they are old 


enough to fend for themselves.  The interesting thing about them is that they really do bond, they 


become like the dogs or other animals and relate very closely to the people who look after them and 


feed them.   They never lose this dependence.   They actually become dangerous in the sense that, if 


they are put back with the rest of the flock, and you go out to muster the paddock two or three 


months later, there's a great possibility that the poddy lamb will run out in order to greet you and 


immediately trip up your horse. 


 Jesus talks about our need to rely to him the way these lambs rely on us.  It is very important there 


be understanding and total dependence of the sheep on the people who have bred them and looked 


after them. Jesus is trying to explain to us that we have to depend on God in the way these lambs 


depend on the shepherd.   In Jesus time, sheep had a relationship with the Shepherd and the 


Shepherd was with them all the time.  It was a life that we find difficult to understand today. The 


sheep metaphor is used effectively by Jesus, to help us to understand the relationship he wants us to 


have with him.   In our society we live with abundance, and because we do not lack anything or have 


little need to fight much for anything, we forget that we have a very deep dependence on God. We 


forget that so many people live in total poverty and fear in this world.  Many people in the world will 


starve each day.  When we do not see these things, we don't accept the danger in which some people 


live.  Jesus walks beside us in everything that we do.  He is always there and if we are prepared to 


accept that fact, then we can enter into conversation with him whenever we need to.     Each and 


every one of us has a responsibility to relate to Jesus on a very very regular basis.  We tend to take 


this for granted when we live in the society we live in.   It is very easy to become complacent.  I know 


that I struggle with this day by day - I understand that I’m not a particularly holy person, and so 


perhaps I find it more difficult than it really is.  







Jesus doesn't just come to us; he lives with us all the time.  He is available to us 24/7 and he sees all 


that we do and know, all that we think.  He loves us very much, much more than you and I can 


imagine. He laid down his life that we might be saved, and I guess the only way we can begin to 


understand that fact, is to try to consider what we would be prepared to give up to keep the people 


we really love, safe.   I think most of us at some stage, have felt that we would be prepared to put 


our lives at risk for the sake of those we love, and perhaps this is the only way we can begin to 


understand what Jesus felt as he approached the cross.  


 Shepherds in Jesus time had to put themselves between their sheep and the predators, no matter 


how big and scary the predators were, and this was more than just a job.  This was a relationship that 


the Shepherd had with his sheep. Jesus has this relationship with us. Because he has given us free 


will, we set ourselves apart from him, which makes it extremely hard for him to fulfil the relationship 


that he wishes to have with us.  Because of his love for us, he was prepared to suffer death on the 


cross.  We have got to work in our own lives to feel that same love and passion for him.  This will not 


be easy, but only in remaining aware of his love and presence with us, will we be able to start to walk 


that path that he walked and come into the relationship with him that he desires to have with us. 


Amen  







 
Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88213324349
 
Meeting ID: 882 1332 4349

The live stream service from the Cathedral is at 9:30 am on Sunday morning. Various 
other parishes stream services or have recorded services that you can watch online—
find them here:
https://anglicanchurchsq.org.au/livestream/
 

Aspley Albany Creek invited us to join their Zoom services. Here are the links and Phone numbers:
Sunday Worship 9 am
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/657120387?pwd=Um5yaGFhMnRVNW5JMldwVGRVVWVOdz09
Password: 008774
Or Telephone:   0731 853 730     
Webinar ID: 657 120 387     Password: 008774
 
Sunday Get Together after worship 10:15am
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/96469935948          
Meeting ID: 964 6993 5948
Or Dial    07 3185 3730 Australia             
Meeting ID: 964 6993 5948
 
A few familiar faces can be found here:
The Rev’d Stephen Briggs from St Oswald’s stream via their Facebook page at 8:30 am
https://www.facebook.com/stoswaldsbanyo/
 
The Rev’d Scott Dulley  from St Peters  at East Maitland stream at 9:00 am https://
www.facebook.com/eastmaitlandanglican/

Readings for Sunday 3 May

A sermon from Fr Jim Nolan is
attached to this newsletter.

Acts 2.42-47
Psalm 23
1 Peter 2.1-10
John 10.1-10

SENTENCE OF SCRIPTURE
‘I am the good shepherd,’ says the Lord. ‘The good
shepherd lays down his life for the sheep.’             
                                             John 10.11
 
COLLECT
God of all power,
you called from death our Lord Jesus,
the great shepherd of the sheep:
send us as shepherds to rescue the lost,
to heal the injured,
and to feed one another with understanding;
through your Son, Jesus Christ our Lord,
who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit,
one God, now and for ever. Amen.

Prayer Space

That from our depth new life emerges
thanks be to you, O God.
That through our body
and the bodies of men and women everywhere
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heaven’s creativity is born on earth,
children of eternity are conceived in time
and everlasting bonds of tenderness
and forged amidst the hardness of life’s struggles,
thanks be to you.
That in our soul
and the soul of every human being
sacred hopes are hidden,
longings for what has never been are heard
and visions for earth’s peace and
prosperity are glimpsed,
thanks be to you.
For those near to us who are in turmoil this day
and for every family in its brokenness,
for the woundedness of our own life
and for every creature that is suffering,
O God of all life, we pray.
 
John Philip Newell

A special prayer request for our
Youth Group who is doing the
Alpha Course via Zoom every
week.

FOR THOSE IN NEED

All parishioners and their  families

Valerie Dickson
Elaine Robinson

Georgiana (mother of Jo-Anne Norris)

Sam ( brother of Deborah Hay)
Lorelle (niece of Dorothy Lynagh)

Shirley (Sister of Lynn Rymer )

Alan McNaught (friend of Carol & Mal)

Andrew (son of Jeanette R)
Stephen ( nephew of Alma G)

Visaya (friend of Rebecca A)

Items needed: 
Valerie, organist at ST Matthews and
sometimes pianist at All Saints, is
having shoulder surgery on 20 May and
she is in need of some items for 2-3
months to help during her recovery.
à Shower chair with arms
à Bed stick
à Over toilet chair
If anyone can assist with these items,
please get in touch with the parish
office.  Valerie will be very grateful.

News and Notices

Good News

From Saturday, Queenslanders will have some relief from stay-at-home
rules.  You can:
· Go for a drive
· Ride a motorbike, jet ski or boat for pleasure
· Have a picnic
· Visit a national park
· Shop for non-essential items
 
Three conditions for eased restrictions:
· Social distancing and hygiene must be maintained
· You have to stay within 50 km of home and
· Outings are limited to members of the same household or an individual and one

friend

The Epray Daily App is now available to everyone, and we
strongly encourage parishes to make this known to their

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/0lGDC81ZwrhWL02EFoXavt?domain=r20.rs6.net


parishioners as an additional prayer tool for their use during these
unsure and unsettling times. It is available for both Apple and
Android smart phones and tablets. The new Android version that is
coming will no longer ask for an app code, but if it still is, you can
bypass this by using the code 9999.

Basic tips for managing safety and security on Zoom:
1. Use waiting rooms The waiting room is a helpful feature for hosts to 

pre-screen guests before the meeting starts and to control who comes and
goes (gets admitted). When scheduling a meeting, enable ‘waiting room’ 
under ‘Advanced Options’.

2. Ensure the host is present Don’t enable participants to join before the host
joins. When scheduling a meeting, disable ‘join before host’ under ‘Advanced
Options’.

3. Disable participant cameras when joining the meeting When scheduling a
meeting, select video ‘off’ for participants.

4. Lock the meeting Consider locking the meeting once it has started and all
invited/welcomed participants have joined. When you lock a Zoom Meeting
that’s already started, no new participants can join, even if they have the
meeting ID and password (if you have required one). To lock a meeting, click
‘participants’ at the bottom of your Zoom window. In the ‘Participants’ 
pop-up, click the ‘More’ button, then select ‘Lock Meeting’.

The Cathedral hosts a Christian Meditation Group on a Tuesday evening from
6:30 to 8:30 pm During the COVID-19 crisis we are meeting by Zoom.
To join please use the following links:
Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/278417931
Meeting ID: 278 417 931
 
To join by phone ring (07) 3185 3730       Meeting ID: 278 417 931

The lighter side of life!

Some of the World's Funniest Church Bulletin Typos

"This evening at 7:00 p.m. there will be a hymn singing in the park across from the church. Bring
a blanket and come prepared to sin."
"Next Thursday, there will be tryouts for the choir. They need all the help they can get."
"The 'Over 60s Choir' will be disbanded for the summer with the thanks of the entire church."

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/278417931


"Remember in prayer the many who are sick of our Church and community."
"A song fest was hell at the Methodist church Wednesday."
"A cookbook is being compiled by the ladies of the church. Please submit your favourite recipe,
also a short antidote for it."
"At the evening service tonight, the sermon topic will be 'What is hell?' Come early and listen to
our choir practice."
"Diana and Don request your presents at their wedding."
"Let us join David and Lisa in the celebration of their wedding and bring their happiness to a
conclusion."
"Mr. Bradford was elected and has accepted the office of head deacon. We could not get a better
man."
"Announcement to the Moms Who Care ladies group: There will be no Moms who care this week."
"Scouts are saving aluminium cans, bottles, and other items to be recycled. Proceeds will be used
to cripple children."
"After the sermon: A moment of silence for prayer and medication."
"Visitors are asked to sing their names at the church entrance."

https://www.proofreadingservices.com/

OFFERINGS AND DONATIONS

Offerings can be transferred into
the Parish bank account by
internet, the details are:
Account name: Grovely Anglican
Parish      
BSB           704 901
Account     00000910
 

Reference: "St Matts Giving", 
or "All Saints Giving"   
(or something similar)
 

Another method of giving is 
using ANFIN direct debit system,
ParishDirect, this  allows you to
make regular contributions to the
parish. ParishDirect 
contributions can be quickly and
easily adjusted by contacting the
ANFIN Customer Service Team.
Your personal details are 
entirely confidential. 
For more information about 
ParishDirect please contact
ANFIN on  (07) 3838 7755 or via
email at askus@anfin.com.au
 or :https://
anglicanchurchsq.org.au/wp-
content/uploads/2020/03/
ParishDirect-brochure.pdf
 
If you are not comfortable
with  electronic banking
please hold your offerings to
the parish until we return,
just put in your envelopes and
bring when church
resumes.

YOUTH MINISTRY FUND
The banking details for online transfers to  the Youth 
Ministry fund are: 
ANFIN   Grovely Youth Ministry Fund
BSB : 704 901 Account: 00015406

St Williams Pantry: Dry food donations can be
dropped of at St Williams Church office on Dawson
Parade, office hours  are Monday 8 – 1, Tuesday –
Friday 8 – 4
However not open to public, so knock on the  door
and leave goods at the door.

Containers for Change:  Cans and bottles can still
be dropped off at All Saints and St Matthews for the
container for change scheme.
 

Please stop supplying lids for kids. Lids are not 
currently being received for processing. 
Thank you for your contribution.
Kathleen Carman"

Get the latest news of Anglican Focus
here https://anglicanfocus.org.au/
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How to stay in touch with the Parish

If you haven’t done so, and you are on
Facebook, please like our Facebook page
to stay up to date with news around the
Parish. Like and share this with your
family and friends.
Connect here to our Facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/
GrovelyParish/
Or visit our Webpage http://
www.grovelyanglican.org.au/

Directory
 

PARISH OFFICE 3851 0526
Elizma  Gettliffe
9:00 am to 1:00 pm
Mon, Wed and Fri
office@grovelyanglican.org.au
PO Box 452, Ferny Hills 4055
www.grovelyanglican.org.au
 
WARDENS
Narelle Betts       3354 2837         
Beverley Reading  0419 732 290
Clay Baker  0427 006 571
 
YOUTH MINISTER
Tyler Vaughn  0452 219 709
 
PASTORAL CARE TEAM
Rev’d Judy   0499432090            
Robyn Murray  0412374075
Melanie Dobbs   0431842946

Get the most accurate information to do with COVID-19 here
https://www.health.gov.au/

To remove your name from our mailing list, please email the office
office@grovelyanglican.org.au
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